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August 30, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed is the post-implementation evaluation required by Ordinance No. 14199, Section 5.B, relating to the reorganization forming the Department of Executive Services (DES) and the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP).  A proposed motion outlining the criteria that will be used to define the performance measures and customer service measures is also enclosed for Council review and approval.

Combined with the report submitted in October 2001, this post-implementation evaluation reveals outstanding results due to the reorganization.  Nearly $10.4 million was saved in total (nearly $6.5 million CX), and 119.05 FTE positions were reduced.  These amounts were over 90% of the reorganization estimates, and, had there not been several additions made through the 2002 budget process, the actuals would have been nearly 100% of projections.

In addition, the use of overtime, temporaries and term-limited temporaries in the reorganized agencies over the first six months of 2002 shows overall reduction.  Given budget and FTE position reductions in these reorganized agencies (especially CX agencies) over the past several years makes this accomplishment even more remarkable.  My appreciation and admiration for the DES and DNRP employees continuing to meet their responsibilities is considerable.

Finally, I would call your attention to the criteria to be used in defining performance and customer service measures in DES and DNRP.  They outline the basics of what make a good, useable and meaningful measure.  DNRP is slightly ahead in this since as DNR they embraced performance measurement.  DES, however, is similarly motivated and has begun a solid effort as well.  I believe performance measurement in the internal service areas will bring real benefit and services improvement to the County.

If you or your staff have questions about the evaluation or the motion, please contact Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, at (206) 296-3824, or Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at (206) 263-6493.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Cal Hoggard, Chief of Staff, County Executive Office (CEO)


Ethan Raup, Deputy Chief of Staff, CEO


Rod Brandon, Assistant County Executive, CEO


Sheryl Whitney, Assistant County Executive, CEO


Maura Brueger, Deputy Chief of Staff, CEO


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks

